
Eldorado Springs LID Advisory Committee Minutes  
April 20th 
TEAMS Video Conference Meeting 
 
Members Present: Janet Robinson, Janet Gray, Virginia Gurley, Alex North 

Guests: Stephen Sangdahl, Gabby Begeman 

County Staff: Taylor Ladenburg 

Approval of Minutes:  March Minutes approved 

 

ORC Ops Report 

• 1 E1 Grinder replaced 
• ORC requested a quote from Wright Water Engineers to do advanced testing 

beyond ORC capabilities for methanol approval 
• Gabby explained our use of methanol and why we need approval 

Invoices and Budget 

• Discussed pump replacement schedule and cost. Manufacture recommends 10% 
replacement per year but currently we are on a as needed basis. 

New/Old Business  

• Janet Gray nominated and approved as new Chair 
• Mary Smith nominated and approved as Vice Chair 
• Waiting on update for Xpress Billpay 
• EAS process was discussed for their site application. They have hired an 

engineer to work through their application. The committee continues to 
emphasize the need for EAS to get state, and county approval on everything 
and that any violation be resolved before the station is turned over to the 
county. 
 
EAS has made announcements to open the pool by July and that won’t be 
possible unless everything is approved. A Certificate of Occupancy should not 
be granted until everything is finalized. 
 

Comments Open for 2025 LID Transfer 

Still waiting on county leadership for more information. Committee reaffirms desire for 
transparency as information becomes available.  

 

Public Comment 
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Stephen Sangdahl: Would like more information sent out to rental units that may be misusing 
the system and potentially causing grinder issues. Also requested clarification from ORC about 
billing for their work with EAS. Gabby confirmed that those hours are billed separately. 
Stephen wants on the record his concerns over conflict of interest. Between ORC and EAS 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:46 pm. 

 


